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DATE: 
November 10, 2008 

TO: 

Mayor Tom Potter 



Commissioner Sam Adams



Commissioner Nick Fish

Commissioner Randy Leonard

Commissioner Dan Saltzman



City Auditor Gary Blackmer

FROM:  
Yvonne L. Deckard

Director, Bureau of Human Resources

SUBJECT:
*Authorize contract with Aon Consulting to provide benefit consulting services and insurance broker of record to the City of  Portland for the period of February 1, 2008 through January 30, 2011. (Ordinance)  

The attached ordinance is being filed for Council consideration on November 26, 2008. 

The ordinance authorizes an agreement with Aon Consulting to provide benefit consulting and insurance broker of record services to the City of Portland for the period of February 1, 2008 through January, 2011. The City conducted a competitive bid process and received five proposals. The selection committee unanimously choose Aon’s proposal as the most advantageous to the City. Due to competing benefit projects and staff demands, the formal procurement process for this service was slightly delayed.  The cost will not exceed $1,034,415 for 2008 through 2011 with the option of two year renewal at a maximum of an additional $729,645 for a maximum possible five year total cost of $1,764,060.    
Aon’s consulting activities will include insurance broker of record and actuarial services such as annual self-insured plan rate setting, five year rate forecasts, recommendations on benefit design changes and costing and employee wellness and health promotion strategies. 
Council will be asked to act on several benefit related contract extensions in the upcoming weeks.
Recommendation

I recommend that the Mayor and the Council adopt the ordinance on the agreement with Aon Consulting to provide benefit consultant and insurance broker of record services.    

Cc:
Kenneth L. Rust, CAO 
An Equal Opportunity Employer


